
 

 

May 3, 2024 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations    

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Hertford County Water System Improvements project in fiscal 

year 2025. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Hertford County Government, located at: 

 

   115 Justice Drive 

Winton, North Carolina 27986 

 

The funding would be used for the improvement and expansion of the existing water system in 

Hertford County. This project is a good use of taxpayer funds because this is an investment in 

infrastructure in a region of the state that has high poverty and a high percentage of traditionally 

marginalized populations. The investment will build the infrastructure that is required to 

accommodate increasing interest from industrial and housing investments towards construction. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Donald G. Davis 

Member of Congress 

 


